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EVERY ROTARIAN, EVERY YEAR 

Dear Rotarians, Rotaractors, Interactors, and Friends of 
Rotary, 

    In October I visited the following clubs: Mount Morris, 
Greece, Lima, Rochester Southeast, Penfield, Pittsford, 
Wellsville, Honeoye Lake, ROC City, Monroe County South, 
University of Rochester Rotaract, Canisteo, Irondequoit, and 
Waterloo.  We held our monthly Governor’s Tract meeting 
in Canandaigua, the Multi-District President-Elect Training 
Seminar planning meeting in Syracuse, the Leadership 
Development Seminar in Mount Morris, the District 
Strategic Planning Workshop Team meeting via conference 
call, the District Advisory Council meeting in Geneseo, the 
District Nominating Committee meeting in Canandaigua, the 
One Rotary Summit in Canandaigua, and the Council of  

Governors luncheon in Geneseo.  On World Polio Day I had the 
privilege of serving as master of ceremonies at Newark Rotary’s 
“Service Above Self” Awards Dinner, where Rotarian Pat Albrecht 
and Newark-Wayne Community Hospital were honored, and Red 
Jacket Rotarians Vern Hecker, Linda Hecker, and Rose Foster 
presented a check on behalf of their club for $2500 to the 
PolioPlus Campaign of The Rotary Foundation! There was fun in 
fundraising with Geneseo Rotary’s Octoberfest, Ontario-
Walworth’s Charities Dinner, East Rochester Rotary’s Annual 
Pasta Dinner, the Hope Hall Gala with Rochester AM Rotarians, 
Perry Rotary’s Craft Show Booth, the Laurel House Gala with 
Rotarians across Wayne County, and the Cash/Cline Benefit for 
Camp Haccamo.  Geneva Rotary was presented a certificate from 
Rotary International on October 16 marking the 100th 
Anniversary of their club being chartered, and Spencerport 
Rotary hosted a dinner for the Rotary Friendship Exchange team 
visiting from Brazil. 

    November is The Rotary Foundation (TRF) month.  The 
Foundation is the vehicle for Rotary to do good in the 
world.  There are global grants, district grants, and the PolioPlus 
Campaign to eradicate polio.  I encourage “Every Rotarian, Every 
Year” to make a contribution to TRF. Sustaining Members 
contribute $100 annually and Paul Harris Society Members 
$1000 each year.  TRF is a four-star charity, very worthy of your 
generosity. Make sure your club is represented at the upcoming 
Grant Management Seminars so that every club qualifies to get 
some funding from TRF for projects in your community!  

 Rotary Leadership Institute is on Saturday, November 
16, from 7:30am-3:30pm at the RIT Inn & Conference Center, 
5257 W Henrietta Rd., Henrietta.  The fee is $100, payable at the 
door. Advance registration is requested at RLINEA.org This is an 
informational seminar for all Rotarians. I encourage you to 
attend. 

As we approach the Thanksgiving Holiday Weekend, 
give thanks for the opportunity to be a Rotarian, and make the 
most of that opportunity. 

Travel safely, 

DG Dave Hannan 

Dave & Pam Hannan 
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Complete List Is 

On Page 41 

Rotary Archive 
3 November 1910 

 

Rotary becomes international 

    with the organization of                                                          

Rotary Club of Winnipeg, Canada 

https://www.rghfhome.org/first100/clubs/cities/clubs/35winnipeg.htm
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District 7120  Rotary Friendship Exchange 
 
District 7120 hosted a Rotary Friendship Exchange with Rotarians  Brazil District 4670 10 days in October.  The group started off 
with hosts from the Rochester area, then headed to the homes in the eastern area of the district.  The third set of hosts were midway 
to the south.  During their time here, they visited and learned about Niagara Falls, Susan B Anthony House, Genesee Country 
Museum, Mt. Morris Dam, National War Plane Museum, Casa Largo and more! As the name of the exchange implies, many new 
bonds were formed with local Rotarians and those who came from Brazil.  District 7120 Rotarians will be traveling to Brazil at the 
end of February to complete the program. 
The Friendship Exchange Program is currently developing several exchange opportunities including France, South Africa and New 
Mexico.  For further information about participating, contact a committee member, or watch future  announcements in The 
Grapevine.  (Submitted by Jean McMillan) 
 
The picture submitted was taken at the Mt. Morris Dam on October 20. 
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Looking For A Foundation 
Program? 

PDG Jeff Krans 
 

Our Foundation subcommittee on the endowment 
has been active this spring making presentations on 
Rotary’s endowment to six clubs and answering 
questions from more.  Our purpose is strictly 
educational. Clubs are surprised when we visit and 
the first thing we do is congratulate them on their 
overall historical giving to the Foundation with a 
tag line:  And no one is asking you to dig into your 
wallet today! 
 
    It has been interesting to field questions as we 
make our presentations.  People are asking about 
grants, Paul Harris recognition for endowment 
gifts, options for steering an endowment 
commitment to one or another of the areas of focus 
for grants or polio eradication, using an IRA to 
make a tax free gift, and many other subjects.  One 
person said, somewhat facetiously, “wish I could 
get a $1,000 plus return for a $25,000 investment” 
and was surprised to learn Rotary could do that 
for him with a Charitable Gift Annuity! 
 
    At any rate, our presentation turns out to be a 
good introduction to the Rotary Foundation in 
general and many members appreciated the 
opportunity to get some questions answered!  Any 
club interested in a presentation can contact 
someone on our committee and we will be happy 
to oblige! The members and their contact 
information is as follows: 
 
Beth Cross, Rochester Rotary,  
bcross@songbirdresearch.com, 585-737-0579 
 
Chuck Turner, Brighton Rotary, 
chamarturner@rochester.rr.com, 585-271-8597 
 
Jeff Krans, Penn Yan Rotary,  
jkrans228@gmail.com, 315-536-7180 
 

“ONE ROTARY SUMMIT” CONFERENCE  
IN CANANDAIGUA 

 
Rotarians from District 7120 gathered recently in Canandaigua to 
participate in the One Rotary Summit Conference. The training conference 
explored a variety of issues including membership growth, public image in 
the community and Rotary service projects.  The summit was designed to 
help Rotary leaders explore and understand the synergy between 
membership, a public image program and Rotary’s humanitarian projects 
in advancing Rotary’s worldwide service efforts. 

The conference utilized small discussion groups supported by  facilitators. 
The format allowed attendees to discuss their club’s projects and how they 
utilize a public outreach program to inform the community of what Rotary 
does. This helps stimulates public interest in Rotary and support for Rotary 
service projects. 

The participants discussed the role and impact of social media, print media 
and worthy service projects in sustaining the growth of Rotary’s 
membership. They discussed the financial support the Rotary Foundation 
provides, both locally and internationally, in supporting projects that 
improve the quality of life and the health and safety of others. 

Past District Governor (PDG) Norma Madayag-Reilly (Newark Rotary) was 
Chair for the conference.   

Rotary District Governor Dr. David Hannan (Newark Rotary) welcomed the 
attendees and encouraged their participation in the exchange of ideas. He 
noted that Rotary was a force for good in the world and expressed his 
hope that the attendees will leave the conference with a better 
understanding of how they can function as effective leaders.     

The District 7120 Public Image Chair, Tom Brown (Elmira Rotary), spoke on 
the need for a strong public image program in making people aware of 
what Rotary does in their community. PDG Tom Rogers (Canandaigua 
Rotary), Chair of the District Foundation Committee, discussed the 
importance of supporting the Rotary Foundation and the many service 
projects and programs throughout the world, including those in local 
communities, that are made possible through the generosity of Rotarians. 
It is the Rotary Foundation that makes possible service projects that have a 
meaningful and sustainable impact both locally and internationally.  

Two attendees at the conference, Meg Huff (Bloomfield Rotary) and Karen 
Parkhurst (Victor – Farmington Rotary), discussed how the Rotary 
Foundation is instrumental in supporting projects that are critical to 
improving the health and well-being of people in need throughout the 
world. 

District 7120 Membership Chair PDG Scott MacDonell (Clifton Springs 
Rotary) discussed the importance of membership growth in expanding 
Rotary’s capabilities to serve others. In his presentation, Scott included 
video remarks by Rotary International President Mark Maloney on the 
importance of membership development to the future of Rotary. 

The conference concluded with PDG Norma Madayag-Reilly asking each of 
the working groups to make verbal presentations to the entire group 
concerning what they discussed in their sessions and what they have 
learned from the experience. Participants were encouraged to return to 
their club and share at least one new idea from the conference that would 
facilitate expanding their membership and increasing their club’s ability to 
serve others.     

(Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

mailto:bcross@songbirdresearch.com
mailto:chamarturner@rochester.rr.com
mailto:jkrans228@gmail.com
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The District Membership Development Committee is pleased to welcome and congratulate the following 
new members/transfers for October 2019: 
  
October 
  
    Christopher Norris & Michael Wilcox                            Canandaigua 
    Venugopala Paidi                                                            Corning 
    Jacob Gregorious & David Moodie                                 Dansville 
    Harvey Bunis & Rocco Platino                                       East Rochester 
    Liz Lambert                                                                     Elmira  
    Warren Miller                                                                  Gates-Chili 
    Mae Schweickhard                                                          Red Jacket 
  
Please note that the above is based on reports found on the District 7120 website. 
  
THANK YOU DISTRICT ROTARIANS FOR MAKING A “BIG DIFFERENCE IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS BOTH 
LOCALLY AND BEYOND AND ROTARY DOES “CONNECT THE WORLD” 
(Submitted by Gary Reilly) 
  
                                                Happy Thanksgiving!!!! 
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Canandaigua Rotary Club Cleans Up 
 
The Canandaigua Rotary Club on a recent Saturday morning 
walked parts of NY Rt 5 & 20 in its Fall cleanup campaign. 
The camaraderie between Club members and friends was 
healthy and made the job almost interesting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictured are Rotarians Kim Tenreiro and Phil Esce with their 
specialized hands-free equipment:   
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 

Dansville Rotary 
 

Dansville Rotarians Pete Vogt, Tom Fellion, 
Lou Colella, Dave and Joyce Davies upon 

completion of the 2nd consecutive Saturday of 
Highway cleanup.  

 
Over the 2 week period a 2 mile stretch of 

Route 36 South, a 2 mile stretch of Route 63 
North and a section of Route 63 South were 

able to be cleaned up.  
 

The club does this twice a year----                         
Spring and Fall.  

(Submitted by Jon Shay) 

Dansville Rotary 
 

Dansville Rotary President, Nancy Nice prepared 
this message on her digital sign and displayed it 
around town during October.  
(Submitted by Jon Shay) 
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Newark Rotary News 
 

The Newark Rotary Club has recently partnered 
with the Newark Public Library in providing a 
grant to fund a new reception desk in the children's 
room of the library. The desk is especially built to 
accommodate the younger patrons.  (Submitted by 
John Zornow) 

 
Photo: Newark 
Rotary President 
Holly Kreuser, 
Youth Services 
Librarian Alicia 
Vazquez, Library 
director  Melissa 
Correia 

 
Perry Rotary Presents 

 Paul Harris Fellowship 
 

PP Jim Brick receiving PHF award from  
PP Hans Kunze. Perry Rotary Club 

 
(Submitted by Daryl Heiby) 
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Dansville Rotary Inducts                           
New Member 
 

Dansville inducts new member Jay Gregorius, 2nd 

from left with his sponsor Jenni Leuzzi on his right 

and Membership Chair, Dorothy Hotchkiss and 

Club President Nancy Nice.   (Submitted by Jon 

Shay) 

FARMINGTON SUPERVISOR SPEAKS TO VICTOR – FARMINGTON ROTARY 

 

Peter Ingalsbe, Town Supervisor of Farmington, spoke to a recent dinner meeting of the Victor - Farmington Rotary Club. The 
supervisor noted that Ontario County is the second fastest growing county in New York state, second only to Saratoga County. The 
fastest growing area in Ontario County is the Victor – Farmington area.   

Farmington is home to approximately 11,000 residents. Once a slumbering rural township, the town is now experiencing a rapid 
growth in population as well as a growing commercial sector, much of it along State Routes 332 and 96.  

In his presentation Supervisor Ingalsbe discussed a myriad of 
issues and outlined the growth of the town over the past 50 years. 
He traced the modern era of town development from the 1960s 
when Finger Lakes Racetrack and the New York State Police Troop 
E Headquarters were established in the township. This 
necessitated the development of the town’s sewer system as well 
as a water treatment plant. Subsequently, the town has 
experienced a steady growth in population as developers moved 
forward with residential and commercial projects.  

During the presentation Rotarians asked numerous questions on 
subjects involving many of the issues that have resulted from the 
rapidly expanding population base in the Victor – Farmington area. 
These topics included traffic congestion, walking trails, commercial 
development, police protection, fire and ambulance coverage and 
the ability of the Victor Central School system to adjust to the 
expanding population.     (Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 
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 Victor Farmington Rotary —School For Integrated Arts & Technology 

 
In late October, Victor – Farmington Rotarians engaged in a project with students from the School of Integrated Arts & 
Technology in Rochester. Several club members were at the school and worked with Asst. Principal Donna Groff, faculty member 
Melinda Caparco and thirteen seniors from the school to assemble Halloween bags with candy, novelties and miscellaneous items 
provided by the V-F club. The bags were destined for the low-income children at Wilson Commencement Park/Sojourner House in 
Rochester.   

The school offers a unique environment of academic rigor, creativity, and entrepreneurial spirit, where students are inspired to 
become thinkers, innovators, and compassionate agents of social and technological change. 

During their senior year the students are required to complete a project entitled “Being the Change”, designed to increase their own 
level of self-achievement and advance their commitment to future career ambitions. One of the goals of the innovative high school 
is to build an ethic of service and citizenship into the core academic curriculum.  

Miss Caparco had the students introduce themselves to the Rotarians and each student spoke briefly on their future career plans. 
This will be the V-F’s club’s second year of working with the school on class programs and projects. In June, the club presented 
awards and framed certificates to the 2019 graduating class in recognition of their accomplishments. (Submitted by Dave 
Luitweiler) 

 

 



 

10 

 

 
November 2019 Page  10 

DG DAVID HANNAN VISITS THE HLRC 

On October 10th, DG David Hannan and hiss wife, Pam, 
joined the HLRC at the Boathouse Grille for an evening 
full of fun and serious activity.  Many of our “diners’ 
enjoyed the special Bloody Mary’s made for the occasion 
as we enjoyed fellowship while celebrating our club!  At 
this meeting DG David helped us induct two new 
members, honor our September Student of the Month 
and present two Paul Harris awards.  This made it a very 
special night for all involved. 

DG David presented his “banner” speech encouraging us 
to connect with the world in all we do.  He encouraged 
us to accept the challenges we as Rotarians face and 
work on each and every day. DG Dave’s literacy goals fit 
right in with all we do at HCS and in our community.  We 
appreciate the financial support DG David presented to 
us and will use it to strengthen and expand our literacy 
goals.   

Thank you, DG David and Pam, for sharing this evening 
with us and we look forward to sharing more meetings 
and fellowship with you throughout the year.  

 

Honeoye Lake Rotary Club President Sandy Hubble with 
DG David Hannan 

(Submitted by Jeanne Hamele) 

HONEOYE LAKE CLUB INDUCTS              

TWO NEW MEMBERS 

On October 10th, the HLRC welcomed two new members 
to its roster.  Ide Marshall rejoined the club eager to get 
involved once again.  Ide served as our treasurer for 
several years and participated in many of our community 
service projects.  Welcome back, Ide! We are looking 
forward to your support and many great ideas. Ide brings 
financial knowledge with her as she is employed by the 
county in their HR department and works as a 
bookkeeper in the family business. 

Jacquie Dobbertin is the sister of Honeoye Rotarian Gary 
Hubble and she too is eager to get involved in all our club 
does as a service organization.  Jacquie and her family 
hosted one of our exchange students a few years ago. As 
a member of the medical field, Jacquie brings a new 
element to our club. Jacquie is familiar with all we do 
and we welcome her as one of our newest 
members.    (Submitted by Jeanne Hamele) 
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Honeoye Lake Paul Harris Recognitions 

Two Honeoye Lake Rotary Club members were presented with Paul Harris Fellow pins at our October 10th 
meeting.   Each of them was honored to have DG David Hannan part of the ceremony where they were given a pin 
with five sapphires in it representing their sixth donation to the RI Foundation.  Marilyn Passer and Jerry Passer were 
the recipients of this special honor.   

Both Marilyn and Jerry are active members of our club.  Both are past presidents and Marilyn serves on our club board 
as well as our club foundation board.  Jerry serves as treasurer of our club foundation board.  

(Submitted by Jeanne Hamele)   

 

 
Canandaigua Rotary Club Inducts New Member 
 
 

The Canandaigua Rotary Club recently inducted new 
member Erin Pownall Burns. Ms. Burns works in the 
substance use disorder field, and is a trainer. She was 
sponsored by fellow Club member Tricia Carey. 
 
 Ms. Burns and her husband Joe have three kids.  
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
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FAIRPORT ROTARY UPDATE 
 

Fairport Rotarians helped adorn Main St. in Fairport with a 
display on October 5th for the Village’s Annual Scarecrow 
Festival, sponsored by the Fairport Perinton Merchants 
Association.  This year’s Rotary scarecrow display sported 
one of our club’s new tie-dye t-shirts with the motto, 
“Service Above Self.”  Attendees of the festival had the 
opportunity to vote for their favorite scarecrows created by 
area merchants, organizations and community members. 
 

Lots of fun was had by children and adults alike at the 
annual Fairport/Perinton Halloween parade on October 25th, 
co-sponsored by Fairport Rotary.  Our Rotarians had the 
difficult task of judging the costume contest immediately 
following the parade in Potter Park.  The competition seems 
to get stiffer with each passing year. 

 

Thanks to all the volunteers, donors and attendees, Fairport 
Rotary hosted another successful annual Pasta Dinner 

fundraiser on October 27th.  Proceeds that were raised will benefit Learning Links and other Fairport Rotary 
Charities. Shown here (from Left to Right) are Vin Barone, Warren Knapp, Doug Whitney and Tom Van 
Buskirk serving pasta, meatballs, salad and rolls to attendees.    
 
(Submitted by Kareen Zeitounzian) 
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Red Jacket Rotary 
 
Red Jacket Rotary members gathered on the morning of October 26th at Johnson Road and Route 21 for their annual fall highway 
clean-up.  The day dawned cool and overcast but thankfully the rains held off. We started with our traditional coffee and 
doughnuts for the crew.  Then it was time to don our safety equipment, vests, hardhats, gloves, and pick up our bags and long 
handled grabbers and head out.  Red Jacket's adopt-a-highway is New York Route 21 from the Shortsville town limits to the 
hamlet of Chapin. We work in teams of two with a total of four teams. Each team works on one side of the road to avoid having to 
cross a busy State highway.  The crews meet in the middle of the pick-up area for refreshments and then are transported to the 
ends and work their way back to the starting point and their cars.  (Submitted by Dick Stearns) 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                            Time for coffee and doughnuts                                                                  Ready to start work. 

Red Jacket Rotarian  Vern Hecker attended the Newark Rotary "Service Above Self"  awards ceremony on October 24th.  While at 
the ceremony, Vern presented a check to District Governor Dave Hannan for $2500. The check represents Red Jacket's proceeds 
from our annual Stomp Out Polio 5K fun run held at the end of September along with our Stomp Out Polio donations jar that is on 
display at all Club events throughout the year.  (Submitted by Dick Stearns) 
  

(left) Vern with Governor Hannan                                                                                                                                                                                        
(right)  Vern shows the check to Club members at one of our regular Tuesday morning meetings 
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Geneseo’s Halloween Parade Held 
 

Geneseo held its annual Halloween parade 
and costume contest on October 31.     
Geneseo Rotary members helped serve  the 
cider and doughnuts. 
(left to right) Non Rotarians Tom Bushnell 
& Jim Kimball and Geneseo Rotary PP Kurt 
Fletcher.  
 (Photos by PP Tim Hayes, submitted by  
Marilyn Lyon) 

Dansville Rotary Receives $900 Check 
 

Gene Moffat from 1st Presbyterian Church of Tuscarora 
presenting a $900 check to Dansville Rotary President 
Nancy Nice to be used for the Club's annual Community 
Thanksgiving Dinner program. (Submitted by Jon Shay) 

Parade  
participants               

braved the rain. 

Does Your Club Have a Casino or 
Poker Night? 
 
The Spencerport Rotary Club has a large box of 
poker chips from a past fundraiser, which we 
no longer need. 
 
 If any club in the district has use of them or 
knows of anyone else who can use them, please 
call President Colleen Farley, 585-489-0333. 
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Newark Rotary 
 
Newark Rotarians held their fourth annual "Service 
Above Self" award dinner recently. Honored was Pat 
Albrecht, a member of the club since  
2015. Her name was submitted by other club members 
as meeting the criteria for the award. 
 
Also recognized at the dinner was Newark-Wayne 
Community Hospital for their Newark-Wayne 
Community Hospital, its Baby and Me Tobacco Free 
Program. Newark Rotary was a major donor to this 
effort in 2014.  (Submitted by John Zornow) 
 
 
Photo- District governor Dave Hannan was the MC for 
the Service Above Self Dinner. Pictured with him is 
Newark Rotary President Holly Kreuser  
and Pat Albrecht. 

WATCHES JOINS BATH ROTARY CLUB 
 

    Chauncey Watches, 
Steuben County Court 
Judge as of January 
2019, was recently 
welcomed as a 
member of the Bath 
Rotary Club, having 
transferred his 
membership from the 
Canisteo Rotary 
Club.   
    Watches was raised 
in Hornell and 
graduated from 
Hornell High School, 
Alfred State College, 
Clarkson University, 
and Vermont Law 
School.  He was an 
Assistant District 
Attorney for Past 

Steuben County District Attorney Larry Bates, a Bath Rotarian. 
He continued his law career by opening a private, law practice in 
Canisteo at which he worked for 30 years.  He was elected the 
Village Justice in Bath and then the Town Justice, serving in 
these positions for 14 years. 
    Watches has been a Rotarian for 30 years.  During this time he 
served as a President of the Canisteo Rotary Club, chair of the 
club’s Christmas baskets’ program, and member of the club’s 
Bylaws Committee.  He is a proud recipient of a Paul Harris 
Fellow Award.  
    “Rotary has given me an avenue to meet and serve with 
outstanding, community members,” noted Watches.  “I have 
made lifelong friends in Rotary and have been provided great 
opportunities to serve the community and the world through 
Rotary’s many projects.”  (Submitted by Elaine Tears, photo by 
Al Johnson) 

Jane Russell, Bath Rotary Club President, 
welcomes Chauncey Watches as a 
member of the Bath Rotary Club. 

Red Jacket Rotary in the News 
 
Red jacket Rotary is proud to introduce its latest  Paul Harris 
Fellow , Nancy Johnsen.  Nancy joined Red Jacket Rotary in 
April. 2010.   

 
She has been the 
Mayor of the 
Village of 
Manchester, NY, 
for the last twelve 
years and still has 
another year left in 
her current term.  
 
She is also an avid 
golfer and plays 
every chance she 
gets.   
 
Seen presenting 
her Paul Harris is 
her sponsor, Dick 
Coffey.   
 

(Submitted by Dick Stearns) 
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Geneseo Rotary Invites                                      

Veterans to Lunch 
 

To thank local veterans for their service, Geneseo Rotary 
invited them to  a complimentary meal at our November 4 
meeting.                             
 
 Our guest speaker was Jason Skinner, Director of Livingston 
County Veterans Services. 
 
Jason mentioned the work of  Doris Marsh who was the 
coordinator of the volunteers that hand crafted 5600 poppies 
for veterans.   
 
He also spoke about, and then read, a poem by Moina Michael 
titled "We shall keep the faith".   Moina received inspiration 
for writing that poem after reading another poem entitled    
“In Flanders Field”. 
 
Jason described the new Livingston County Veterans 
Memorial located at the Hamptons Corners Complex. The 
memorial will consist of metal poppies in a field arranged so 
they look like an American flag from different perspectives.  

The poppies were constructed  by veterans who volunteered under the guidance of the metal trades instructor at the 
Mount Morris Career and Technical Education Center, 
 
 
Dedication of the memorial will take place on November 11th.  (Photos by PP Tim Hayes, submitted by Marilyn 
Lyon) 
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Corning Rotary Hosts Successful “Suds for Service” Event 
The Rotary Club of Corning held its first “Suds for Service” fundraiser on Saturday, September 28, 2019 at Carey’s Brew House in 
Corning. The event raised over $2,000 to support the Club’s local community service projects and partnerships. The Club plans to 
turn Suds for Service into a recurring annual event. 

The event featured tastings from 10 local and regional brewers and distilleries, including Brewery of Broken Dreams, Finger Lakes 
Distilling, Four Fights Distillery, Honeoye Falls Distillery, Horseheads Brewery, Iron Flamingo, Krooked Tusker Distillery, Liquid 
Shoes, Wagner Valley Brewing Co, and WhichCraft Brews. 
 

 

 

“We are very happy with the success of our first Suds for Service,” says Ted Goldwyn, chair of the event committee. “The quality 
and variety of brews and spirits attracted a strong crowd for a first-time event, and the participating vendors expressed interest in 
returning next year.” 

The Rotary Club of Corning thanks its Platinum event sponsors, which included First Heritage Federal Credit Union, Carey’s Brew 
House, and Studio LMG. Gold sponsors included Elmira Savings Bank, The Community Foundation of Elmira-Corning and the Finger 
Lakes, Corning Natural Gas, and Phillips Funeral Home. Long Run Communications, Ted Goldwyn Writing, Wendy Winnett of 
Coldwell Banker Horizons Realty, and Cutler's Carpet supported the event through Silver-level sponsorships. 

(Submitted by Ted Goldwyn) 
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Prattsburgh Rotary Presents Dictionaries at Avoca and Prattsburgh 

 

Rotarians from Prattsburgh Rotary presented dictionaries to the 3rd grade classes at the Avoca Central School District and the 

Prattsburgh Central School. This is an annual literacy project for Prattsburgh Rotary which was started many years ago. In addition 

to the dictionaries each student is 

given a pencil and a book marker. 

Rotarians that participated in the 

presentations were Aimee Bristol, 

Ruth Robbins, Marge & Howard 

Selleck.   (Submited by Howard 

Selleck) 

 

 

Left: 

"Pictured are the third grade students 

at Avoca Central School with their 

dictionaries." Also pictured in the 

back row, at left are Rotarians, 

Howard & Marge Selleck and at 

far right is Aimee Bristol. 

 
 
 
 
 

Below: 
"Pictured are the third grade students at Prattsburgh Central School". 
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Wayland Rotary 
 
Wayland Rotary has had a 

busy month of October!  

 

Fall Foliage Food Fundraiser, 

Hosting for the Brazil 

Friendship Exchange, 

Delivering Dictionaries to 

third graders, and hosting the 

annual Halloween Parade! 

 

(Submitted by Jean McMillan) 
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BATH ROTARY CLUB PARTICIPATES IN RED DOOR COMMUNITY KITCHEN 
 

 The Bath Rotary Club recently provided lunch at the Red Door Community Kitchen, held in the Great Hall of 
St. Thomas Episcopal Church in Bath.  The program provided a healthy meal of hot soup, pizza, chicken 
salad sandwich, potato chips, cookies, fruit, coffee, and milk to anyone who walked into the Great Hall 
between 11:00 a.m. and 12:30 p.m.  

 
Helen Monroy, a St. Thomas parishioner, stated that in 2013 the idea of the Red Door Community 

Kitchen evolved out of many group meetings held at the church’s annual meeting.   Programs and services 
currently offered in Bath were 
assessed by Monroy and a group of 
other parishioners, and they 
recognized the need to create a soup 
kitchen. Other churches and agencies 
in the community made financial 
contributions to the base 
funding.  Presently, St. Thomas 
parishioners and Bath Rotarians 
sponsor teams to provide and serve the 
meals. The program also provides a 
warm and comfortable atmosphere for 
the people to socialize with each other 
and the servers. 
 
Vicki Anderson, coordinator of the 
program for the Bath Rotary Club 
said, “No one in America should ever 
go hungry.  I am pleased to say that 
the Bath Rotary Club supports the Red 
Door Community Kitchen and 
provides food for the less 
fortunate.  The Rotarians are proud to 
provide and serve a healthy and 
sustaining meal two times a year to 
those in need. We also enjoy not only 
the fellowship we experience with 

those who come for lunch but also with our fellow Rotarians who serve the meals.  The participation in the 
Red Door Community Kitchen allows the Bath Rotary Club to continue its involvement in community service 
projects and to display dedication to the Rotary motto of ‘Service Above Self’.”  (Submitted by Elaine Tears) 

standing left to right are: Nancy Latour, Vicki Anderson, Elaine Tears, Willie 
Bilancio, and Becky Stranges.  Back row standing left to right are: Terry Bilancio, 
Michaelene Ahrens-Schultz (Friend of Rotary), Robin Lattimer, June Bates, and 
Bill White.  
 

Mt, Morris 
Dictionaries 
Presented 
 
Mount Morris Rotary 
presented dictionaries 
to 45 third graders 
this year. 
Some of the students 
are pictured with 
Rotary members (left 
to right) 
Rosalind Stout, Jane 
O'Dell, Dan Santini 
and Frank Pagano 
(Submitted by Linda 
Lomnicki) 
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ROC City Rotary 
 
Community Involvement   
 
October 10th: We partnered with the Red Cross and the Sound the Alarm 
Program to help install free fire alarms into homes across the Rochester 
community.  
 
October 17th: We attended the Board and Volunteering Expo to get the word out 
about our club. We had over 30 interested people sign up for our email list and we 
are looking forward to welcoming those people to our upcoming meetings. 
 
October 25th: We had a great time getting into the Halloween spirit as our group 
attended the Landmark Society's Ghost Walk. 

 

Rotary Relations 

RCR is looking to work more 
closely with other clubs in the 
district in the upcoming year. If 
you have any events coming up 

please contact Julie Zink at partnerships@roccityrotary.org. 

Club Meetings  

We were excited to welcome FOUR new members in the month of October 

(Barbara Bianchi, Breeanna Dexter, Brandy Dirks, and Tiffany Specht) 

 

Please feel free to join us at one of our upcoming monthly meetings 6:00pm at 

Three Heads Brewery (11/19/19, 12/17/19,  (Submitted by Julie Zink) 

mailto:partnerships@roccityrotary.org
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Pittsford Rotary Club Inducts Town of Pittsford as First Corporate Member 

 
The Rotary Club of Pittsford reached a 
milestone recently by welcoming the 
Town of Pittsford as its first corporate 
member. 

Corporate membership allows an 
organization, institution or company to 
be a part of the club by providing up to 
five employees or members the 
opportunity to enjoy the service, 
networking and fellowship benefits of 
Rotary Club membership. 

“We are honored to be the lead member 
of this commendable initiative of the 
Pittsford Rotary Club,” said Town of 
Pittsford Supervisor Bill Smith. “Rotary is 
laser focused on service, and we look 
forward to getting involved in the club to 
help support those in Pittsford and our 
surrounding communities who benefit 
from our efforts.” 

A corporate membership is available to 
companies, institutions or organizations 

connected in some way to the Town of Pittsford. Corporate members name one designee as the primary member of 
the club and may designate up to four others as associate members of the club. Supervisor Smith is serving as the 
primary club member for the town. 

“It’s quite fitting that the Town of Pittsford becomes our first corporate member,” said club President Bill Taylor. “Our club has 
had a long and productive relationship with the town in supporting our numerous service projects that benefit a number of local 
charities and service organizations. We hope to see other organizations and businesses follow the Town’s lead and look into 
being part of our Pittsford Rotary Club.” 

New associate members from the Town of Pittsford are Fire Marshall Kelly Cline; Town Clerk Linda Dillon; Recreation Director 
Jessie Hollenbeck; and Library Director Amanda Kuhnel Madigan.  

Only the primary member pays club dues and votes on behalf of the corporate member. Associate members may attend all 
meetings, participate in all service activities, and support all Rotary-sponsored events.  With the Town of Pittsford, Supervisor 
Smith graciously paid the membership dues from his own personal funds.   

Other Pittsford businesses or organizations interested in a corporate membership should contact Rotary President Bill Taylor at 
wktaylor@outlook.com.   (Submitted by David Irwin) 

The Town of Pittsford is the Pittsford Rotary Club’s first corporate member. Inducted at 
the club’s October 9th meeting (left to right) were Director of Recreation Jessie 
Hollenbeck; Fire Marshal Kelly Cline; Town Supervisor Bill Smith; Library Director 
Amanda Kuhnel Madigan; and Town Clerk Linda Dillon. With the new members is Club 
President Bill Taylor. 
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My Christmas Wish List 
 
 

If you were to ask me, with the holidays drawing near, 
“What would you like for Christmas; what should I get for you this year?” 

If I say that I want nothing, you might get me something anyway, 
So here’s a list of what I’d like, please believe me when I say: 

 
 

School supplies for children, food and medicine for the poor, 
Clean water for a village, and I ask a little more…. 

Perform good deeds and let me know, or volunteer your time, 
These things are worth a fortune, and they won’t cost you one dime. 

 
 

I’ve got too many things already, C.D.’s, tools, and clocks, 
My closet’s full of fashion “must haves,” sweaters, scarves, and socks. 

Candy is so fattening, and grilling gadgets-I have twenty! 
I don’t need cologne or gourmet coffee - and golf clubs - I have plenty. 

 
 

I’ve got no place to hang more pictures; I’ve still got books I haven’t read, 
So take what you would spend on me, and help the poor instead! 

Dear friends, just send me cards and notes, and tell me what you’ve done, 
I’ll open them at Christmas time, and read them one by one. 

 
 

 It won’t cost as much for postage, as a package sent would do, 
And you won’t have the hassle of the paper, tags, and glue. 

And I’ll thank God you listened to what I have to say, 
As together we help those in need as we journey on our way. 

 
 
 
 

The poem appeared in a newspaper column.   There was no mention of the author.   It was 
either Ann Landers or Dear Abby; I don’t recall which one.   I cut it out and “tweaked” it a little 
bit to personalize it.    For example, I say I don’t need “earrings”   instead of I don’t need “golf 
clubs.” 

I don’t  see a way to change the wording to incorporate a reference to polio or other Rotary 
projects specifically.    However when Rotarians hear the words “school supplies for children, 
food and medicine for the poor, clean water for a village…..” they will make the association 
with  Rotary! 

(Submitted by Meg Huff of the Bloomfield Rotary Club.  
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Rochester Deaf Rotary Club Needs                

Your HELP ASAP! 
 
 

We need your help to reach our goal and now we are 60% 

close to our goal! We need the remaining 40% goal to 

accomplish our goal for our global grants project for DEAAF-

an deaf school in Zambia (Africa). 

 

We are asking each club in our district to donate $100 

for DEAAF global grants and please make check payable to: 

Rochester Deaf Rotary Club (global grants). We appreciate 

your contributions with our thanks and please help us 

reach our goal! As a token of our appreciation, we will 

send you 5 District Maps by mail that will be useful for your 

club!  (Submitted by Bob Green) 

 

Thank you! Please mail the check to our address below: 

 

Rochester Deaf Rotary Club 

Global Grants 

PO Box 18465 

Rochester, NY 14618 

BATH ROTARIANS CLEAR ROADSIDE 
OF LITTER 

 

Three times a year Bath Rotarians don orange safety vests, 
work gloves, and heavy footwear to pick up litter along the on 
and off ramps of I-86 Exit 38, as part of New York State’s 
Adopt-A-Highway program.  

 At the end of September Bill White, Bath Rotary Club’s 
Adopt-A-Highway Chair was joined by Terry Bilancio, Al 
Johnson, and Cheryl Muller to clear the above-noted area of 
litter.  During the month of July, Bilancio, Johnson, Muller, and 
White were also joined by fellow Rotarians Joe Latham, Robin 
Lattimer, and Mike Slovak to clean the same area. 

For several years the local Rotarians have participated in 
this program which not only helps to provide an aesthetically 
pleasing roadside but also provides great satisfaction to the 
Rotarians themselves.  “Taking part in this highway cleanup 
program is just one example of how Rotarians apply the 
principle of ‘Service Above Self’ to promote pride in their 
community, remarked White. “We are most pleased that we are 
able to extend a helping hand to keep America beautiful.” 

Legislation to formalize New York State’s Adopt-A-
Highway program which encourages individuals, organizations, 
or businesses to clean up highway roadsides was passed in 
1990.  Approximately 5000 miles of the state’s highway 
roadsides have been adopted; the segment of highway, 
designated for each group, is usually about two miles in length. 
In addition to the pride that the adopters themselves feel, the 
New York State Department of Transportation erects a blue and 
white Adopt-A-Highway sign within the group’s designated 
segment which acknowledges the adopters.  Today all fifty 
states have some type of Adopt-A-Highway program because 
there is a need for litter free highways in spite of the reality that 
roadside beautification simply cannot compete with highway 
safety for diminishing public funds. 

The Adopt-A-Highway program supports one of Rotary’s 
primary purposes, i.e., a global network of volunteers who 
provide humanitarian service.  The members experience the 
fulfillment that comes from giving back to the community. 
Community Service is one of the Five Avenues of Service 
which represent Rotary’s philosophical cornerstone and the 
foundation on which club activity is based.  (Submitted by 
Elaine Tears, photo by Maureen Johnson) 
 
Bath Rotary Club members cleaned up the on and off ramps of  
I-86 Exit 38 as part of the New York State Adopt-A-Highway 
program.  Left to right are the Rotarians who took part in this 
community service project in the month of September:  Bill 
White, Terry Bilancio, Cheryl Muller, and Al Johnson. 
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Geneva Rotary in the News 
 
District Gov. Dave Hannan presented Geneva Rotary President Mary Lawthers with a certificate 
commemorating the club's 100 years of membership at the Oct. 16, 2019, meeting. The club celebrated its 
100th anniversary with a Gala in April, but the charter was actually received from RI on Oct. 15, 1919, 
listing Geneva as Club No. 546 (Club number now 4781) in District 2 (District number now 7120). 
 
A friendly college football rivalry has been playing out for years at 
Geneva Rotary Club meetings. AG Jim Dickson (left), a Michigan 
University graduate, is a big Michigan football fan and Past President 
Jim DeVaney is known throughout the community as one of Notre 
Dame University football's biggest fans. The two annually bet on the 
game when they play. One year, the loser had to sing the winner's fight 
song at Rotary. This year, with Michigan winning 45 to 14, DeVaney 
presented Dickson with a Michigan hat and Dickson gave DeVaney a 
Beat Notre Dame button, which he insisted be worn where people could 
see it. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Geneva Rotary has had a robust Interact Club at Geneva High School for years and the club in 
recent years is working closely with the Rotaract Club at Hobart and William Smith 
Colleges. Geneva Rotarians Chris Fitzgerald (left) and Stephanie Hessler (right) are the 

Rotaract advisors. Abby Kreinheder (center), a William Smith College freshman, is a member of the Rotaract group at the college. 
Abby came to the Nov. 6 meeting to seek Rotarians to volunteer at the upcoming Festival of Nations.  
 
(Submitted by Phil Beckley) 

UNSUNG HERO in the SPENCERPORT ROTARY CLUB  
 
Dick Turner is a quiet man who makes a big impact on those around him. He began working in the 
family business when he was in his early teens. He started his own business when he was in his 50's, 
working full time until he was 80. 
Twenty years ago, in 1999, when Dick Turner was in his 70s, he decided it was time to give back to 
his community…although he’d been doing so already for many years! He decided to join the 
Spencerport Rotary Club and he has been a dynamo ever since.  
 Although Dick has never desired to hold a leadership position, his help and generosity are legendary. 
He is always willing to help not only the club, but anyone in the community. He enjoys being 
involved in many of our projects.   
Every year, Dick and his Mac truck are an indispensable part of the Rotary Geranium sale. He 
transports the plants, helps every day with set up throughout the 3-day sale and most years has more 
plant presales than almost any other club member! 
Each Spring, he pitches in to work at Camp Haccamo, a fun social camping opportunity for the 
disabled. His labor and donation of mulch and flowers helps to ensure that the Spencerport Rotary 

garden patch at Camp Haccamo is kept in tip-top shape.  
Dick has donated a huge tractor trailer for the club to use for storing fundraising items, signs, etc. and that generous donation has 
been indispensable to the club.  
Being an incredible handyman, Dick has built many items in use by the club, including the giant Rotary logo sign used at 
fundraising events. 
Dick's daughters Cathy and Donna tell us their Dad enjoys restoring old construction equipment and making items out of metal. 
They remember someone once said Dick’s skill as a welder was such that he could weld an ice cream cone to a screen door! He told 
them as kids he could fix anything but a broken heart!  
He has been celebrated as a Paul Harris Fellow three times and is a Rotary Foundation Benefactor. 
Hat’s off to Dick Turner, a (no longer unsung) hero of our community and of the Spencerport Rotary Club! 
Submitted by Colleen Farley 
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Rochester Deaf Rotary Open House a  
Huge Success! 

 
It was a successful Open House on Tuesday, October 22, as many 
people from the community came to learn about Rochester Deaf 
Rotary!  Many potential members, and a new member who joined 
that night, socialized, and enjoyed pizza, while listening to the 
presentations from  Lisa Norwood, AG, District 7120,  
Karen Beiter, President, and Michele Randall, Membership Chair. 
Waving Hands! 
 
Article written by Michele Randall and Photos/Article submitted by 
Bob Green 

 
Photo Top Left: Assistant Governor (District #7120) Lisa 
Norwood    Middle: Rochester Deaf Rotary Club President 
Karen Beiter     Right: Michele Randall, Rochester Deaf Rotary 
Club Membership Chair 
 
Bottom Photo: Rochester Deaf Rotary’s Open House  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul Harris Upgrades          

Honored By Club 
 
Greece Rotarians continue to show their 

strong support of the Rotary Foundation 

through their generous donations.  

 

Al Meilutis, Past Club President, presided 

over a recent presentation of Paul Harris 

upgrades to four of the  Club's most active 

members.  Recognized for their generosity to 

the Foundation, along with their upgrade were (left to right) Brad Shea PH+4,  Bill Selke PH+ 3,  Presenter Meilutis, Keith 

Rockcastle PH+7 and Jim Gaudet PH+1.   

 

(Submitted by Judie VanBramer) 
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Canandaigua Rotary Honors                  
Major Donors 

 
The Canandaigua Rotary Club recently honored two Major 
Donors, Kim and Janet Tenreiro. Kim started making his 
donation in 2006 and Janet in 1998. Making the presentation 
was Past District Governor Tom Rogers. A Major Donor is an 
individual or individuals who have made a significant 
cumulative donation over several years.   
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured are Kim and Janet Tenreiro 

Corning Rotary 

The Rotary Club of Corning welcomed its newest member, 
Venu Paidi on October 17, 2019.  

Mr. Paidi is principal owner of Covanex, Inc., an IT services 
company with eight employees and offices in Corning, 
Rochester, NY, and India. Mr.  Paidi was introduced by Buddy 
Cutler, a former Club President and current Membership Chair.  

(Submitted by Ted Goldwyn) 

 

 

Spencerport Rotary 
 

One of Spencerport Rotary's major commitments is their 
commitment to literacy. There are many ways this effort is 
manifested:  

• The Book Bag program, designed to help 3rd grade 
students struggling with reading, enters it's 2nd year 
and has been expanded to include more schools, 
teachers and students. 

• Each speaker at our meetings is given 3 children's 
books to choose from. The one chosen is given a label 
stating the club name and the speaker's name and it is 
then donate to our local library.  

• A new effort, launched this year by Past President 
and Literacy Chair Ann DeMers schedules Rotarians 
who volunteer into the local schools to read to students 
in grades K-3. Pictured is PDG Roger Ressman 
reading to kindergartners at the Munn School.  
(Submitted by Colleen Farley) 
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WAYLAND/DANSVILLE - Edgar R. Schmidt, 56, passed away Saturday (October 12, 2019) at Strong Memorial 

Hospital in Rochester. 

 

Edgar was born Oct. 13, 1962 in Syracuse, the son of Charles Schmidt and Dolores Brooks. 

Throughout his life, Edgar has resided in Baldwinsville, Henrietta and in the late 1970s he 

moved to Loon Lake with his family. He was a 1981 graduate of Wayland Central School 

and subsequent to high school he joined the United States Marine Corps. In March of 1985 

he was honorably discharged and moved to Miami and then spent some time in Orlando. In 

1994 he moved back to the Loon Lake /Wayland area. For the past 25 years, Edgar has 

been the manager of the Star Theatre in Dansville. His family purchased it and has brought 

it back to what it once was, a small town local theatre. 

 

Edgar loved traveling. He has explored just about every continent; backpacked through 

Norway and parts of Europe and lived in a rain forest! Edgar was involved with his 

community and was a proud past president of Rotary; recipient of the Paul Harris Fellow 

Award, Rotary member of the year and the treasurer of the Cancer Comfort Bag Project. 

The theatre was his passion though. Family and friends will be able to pay their respects 

and memorialize Edgar there on Saturday. 

 

Edgar was pre-deceased by his mother, Dolores Prinzi; a sister, Diane Cannon; and a niece, Katie Schmidt. 

 

He is survived by, "His Jennifer," Jennifer Howe of Dansville; his father, Charles (Norma) Schmidt of Florida; his brother 

Carl (Jannelle) Schmidt of Texas; his sister, Lois (David) Furioso of Wayland; his brother, Greg Baroody of Avon; along 

with many nieces and nephews. 

 

Edgar's family and friends may visit the Star Theatre, 144 Main St., Dansville on Saturday from 1-4 p.m. Military honors 

will take place at 1 p.m. prior to visitation. Edgar's funeral service will be at 4 p.m. at the Theatre. 

 

Contributions in memory of Edgar R. Schmidt may be made to the Cancer Comfort Bag Project, PO Box 284, Dansville, 

NY 14437. 

 

Edgar and his family have been assisted by the St. George-Forsythe Funeral Home, 109 West Naples St., Wayland.  

 

Published in Hornell Evening Tribune on Oct. 16, 2019 

Obituary 
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DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the ‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 
 
 

And under Calendar, chose   
                                                                 Submit Event ( docx) 
Download the form, complete it and submit it to the District Calendar Coordinator.  

https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
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Happy 
Thanksgiving 
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Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of every month 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 
Newark, NY 14513 
Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 
 November 
 
Saturday November 16 Rotary Leadership Institute 
 
 April 2020 
 
Thursday, April 30, 2020 8:00am 
2020 District Conference - D7120 - Niagara Falls, NY 

 

Check the District 
Calendar for additions and 

changes 

 
 November 2019 
 
 
November 11 &12  Perry Rotary Silver Lake Beach Party 
Show, 7:00 pm, Perry High School Auditorium 
 
November 12  Rotary Stands Up To Elder Abuse, 6:30pm, 
Crosswinds Church, Canandaigua 
 
November 15 Honeoye Falls Mendon Harvest Dinner 
6:30pm at The Rabbit Room  
 
November 27 Spencerport Rotary  
Poinsettia Sale Deadline 
 
November 30  Lima Rotary - Light Up Lima 6pm-7:30 
Lima Town Hall 
 
 December  2019 
 
December 1  Bath Rotary, A Christmas Carol, 2pm,  
St. Thomas Episcopal Church 
 
December 6  Rd Jacket Rotary - A Christmas Carol, 7pm, 
United Methodist Church 
 
December 6 & 7  Bloomfield Rotary - A Christmas Carol 
 
December 7  Rochester Deaf Rotary Club - Pancake 
Breakfast with Santa, 8am to 11am, Rochester Recreation 
Club of the Deaf 
 
December 13 Spencerport Rotary, Mambo Kings Concert 
Spencerport High School 7:00 pm 
 
January 2020 
 
January 18th  The Rotary Clubs of Sodus, Clyde, Red 
Creek & Wolcott - Winterfest at Sodus Point, 10am to 4pm 
 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/

